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Representing the
Thoroughbred Horsemen and
Horsewomen of Ontario

UPDATE TO MEMBERS

HBPA LUNCHEON/DINNER
Starting Wednesday August 28" to Wednesday September 4™ backstretch

workers at Woodbine and Fort Erie are invited pick up a $10 voucher to have
Lunch or Dinner on the HBPA in the backstretch kitchen. This event is open
to AGCO licensed Trainers, Assistant Trainers, Exercise Riders, Grooms and
Hotwalkers.

Vouchers can ONLY be redeemed starting Thursday September 5% to Sunday
September 8. One voucher per person and you must have a current AGCO
licensed to participate.

HBPA BASEBALL TOURNAMENT SPONSORSHIP

On Monday September 9 the HBPA will be sponsoring a picnic and Baseball
tournament for backside participants at Paul Coffey Park (Corner of Goreway
Dr and Derry Rd) from 11:00am to 6:00pm. The baseball tournament will be
organized by Josie DePaulo, Neil Wilson, Wendy McLaren, Corinne Phillips
and Lesley Barker.

There will be free food and beverages. All are welcome to attend. Those who
are interested in participating should contact Corinne at our Woodbine track
office to sign up. You must have a current AGCO licensed to participate.

DONATION ON BEHALF OF MEMBERS TO FORT ERIE FIRE DEPARTMENT

On behalf of the HBPA, horse people and employees at Fort Erie Racetrack the
Board of Directors want to extend our sincerest appreciation to the Fort Erie
Fire Department for their quick response and actions in rescuing Mr. Changue
from a sinkhole on July 11, 2019.

As a token of our gratitude the HBPA has sent the Fort Erie Fire Department
a copy of Mr. Changue’s winning picture from July 23", along with a Tim
Horton’s gift card for their team to enjoy.

LONGRUN DAY

On Monday August 19", LongRun Thoroughbred Retirement Society held
LongRun Day at their farm in Hillsburgh, Ontario. The open house was an
opportunity for LongRun to thank their countless sponsors and supporter. “As
a long-time supporter and director of LongRun, I am incredibly proud of the
work of Longrun and at the success of LongRun Day. It’s great to see so many
come out to the farm to support such a great cause and a great team.” said
HBPA President Sue Leslie.

HBPA SPONSORED DRAW FOR CHAPILAINCY TOURNAMENT

Each year the HBPA sponsors a draw for backside workers to participate in
the Chaplaincy golf tournament and this year was no exception. The HBPA
drew and paid for 20 tickets to the Race Track Chaplaincy of Canada’s annual
golf tournament on August 12th, 2019.



